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1  parking In the Village Inn parking lot.
2  Well, where Is Village Inn going to park,
3  or this bar/restaurant, when It's Florida
4 Georgia day? They're going to park In my

5  neighborhood. And I don't want them In my
6  neighborhood. I don't need them In my
7  neighborhood. It's an Issue. We have
8  children, lots of children. My grandchildren
9  live In this neighborhood. Their ages are two
10 to seven.

11 We — we just feel like this Is not the

12 right — now, I realize the rent Is a lot, so
13 we have to — we have to have this

14 bar/restaurant because you've got to sell
15 liquor to make the money to pay that big rent
16 or ~ or whatever It's costing because I know
17 It's expensive property from what I've heard,
18 but the thing about It Is —
19 You didn't see a drink menu when he passed
20 It out. Most bars have drink menus. So I'm

21 sure he would have passed one of those out If
22 he could have, but the other ~

23 The thing Is, besides that, I mean,

24 It's — the games — I'm concerned about NFL

25 games, Monday night. It's going to be a Monday
Diane M. Tropia, inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
2  testimony you are about to give will be the
3  truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
4  truth?

5  MS. SANDBERG: Yes, ma'am.

6  THE REPORTER: Thank you.

7  THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma'am.
8  MS. SANDBERG: I would like to express my
9  concerns also about the noise. I am quite
10 concerned about noise. I'm quite concerned
11 about traffic. I'm quite concerned about the
12 fact that we live In a quiet, family
13 neighborhood, and I think that this Is going to
14 be something that will Impact on that.
15 In addition, I would like to read this

16 affidavit from another neighbor.
17 "To the Planning Commission, City of
18 Jacksonville, re: Application WLD-21-04 and
19 E-21-16.

20 "We, WIdad and Yousef Zacharia, have lived
21 at 2987 Starshire Cove, on the corner of
22 Starshire Cove and Haley Lane. We request that
23 you deny the application to allow a sports bar
24 across the street from our house. We are 70

25 and 74 years old. Yousef Is on dialysis and Is
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  night. I've got, you know, school children In
2  this neighborhood. It's going to be loud.
3 There's no question about It. I think the ~
4  Real quick, I just want to say one thing.
5  I think the synagogues didn't say anything
6  because they were against the car wash and the

7  traffic, but they didn't say anything this time
8  because they're ~ they know that donations are
9  coming from the wealthy people and they would
10 not say against this establishment.
11 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you, sir.
12 Thanks for being here.
13 All right. Could we please hear from
14 Jeanne Sandberg.
15 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
16 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma'am. Your name and
17 address for the record.

18 AUDIENCE MEMBER: My name Is Jeanne
19 Sandberg. My address Is 2886 Starshire Cove,
20 Jacksonville.

21 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you. And Ms. Tropia
22 will swear you In.
23 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
24 right hand for me, please.
25 MS. SANDBERG: (Compiles.)

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  occasionally hospitalized. WIdad Is then alone
2  In the home.

3  "We have lived here for 26 years, but we
4 would move away If there were a sports bar
5  across the street. Our eight grandchildren
6  spend two months here every summer, but we
7 would not allow them to be so close to a sports
8  bar.

9  "We are worried about the traffic and

10 would not be comfortable walking In the
11 neighborhood If there was a sports bar here.
12 We are also very worried about the noise.
13 "I would gladly come to the Planning
14 meeting, but I have to pick up grandchildren at
15 the time. Yousef Is too sick to attend. It

16 would be very hard to leave our home because of

17 Yousefs Illness, but we would feel forced to
18 leave If the Commission allowed a sports bar
19 across the street."

20 Thank you.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, ma'am.
22 All right. Could we please hear from
23 Gloria Einstein.

24 AUDIENCE MEMBER: I have some --

25 THE CHAIRMAN: Ma'am, we'll take your name
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  and address and then we'll hear from you.
2  (Audience member approaches the podium.)
3  AUDIENCE MEMBER: Gloria Einstein, 2937
4 Braemar Drive, Jacksonville.
5  And I --

6  THE CHAIRMAN: And Ms. Tropla will swear
7 you in.
8  THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
9  right hand for me, please.
10 MS. EINSTEIN: (Complies.)
11 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
12 testimony you are about to give will be the
13 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
14 truth?

15 MS. EINSTEIN: Yes, I do.
16 THE REPORTER: Thank you.
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Go ahead, please.
18 MS. EINSTEIN: Commissioners, you sit here
19 with the opportunity to prevent a tragedy
20 today.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: Ma'am, if you would get
22 closer In the mic for us, I'd appreciate it.
23 It's for our court reporter.
24 MS. EINSTEIN: The tragedy might be
25 traffic, and you'll hear a great deal about

Diane M. Tropla, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, PL 32203
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1  he's on the deck and he sees people looking
2  just like the stereotype of a Jew or he's
3  looking for a place to park and he sees the
4 Chabad building with Its Jewish symbols or the
5 Korean church with Korean writing. What does
6  he have in his car? What is he going to do?
7  Now, you may think that if — that
8 vandalism is harmless, but remember these
9  buildings are near our homes. They're near the
10 one place — they're threats that are delivered
11 in the one place that we need to feel secure.
12 Think of the effects on people like me who
13 are children of survivors of the Holocaust —

14 there's more than one of us in the

15 neighborhood — or the many people who have
16 lost relatives in a mass murder that began with
17 a night of vandalism.
18 The police will never have the resources
19 to be everywhere to prevent these kind of
20 incidents. They never find the perpetrators,
21 but we will have to live with the threats

22 constantly If this application is approved.
23 If something happens, everyone in the city
24 will offer their thoughts and prayers. It
25 won't undo the harm. It won't undo the threat.

Diane M. Tropla, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, PL 32203
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1  traffic, but It might also be a hate crime.
2  Our neighborhood is very diverse,
3  actually. In two blocks I met people from five
4 continents, all religions, all races. But we
5  have something in common, we value quiet, we
6 value safety, and we have respect for each
7 other and our traditions. The non-Jewish

8  neighbors know about our traditions, walking on
9  the sabbath and holidays, wearing more
10 traditional clothing. They have chosen to live
11 among us. That's not true of Jacksonville.
12 It's not true of Mandarin. For many Time Out
13 patrons, it would be their first time seeing
14 people who are obviously Jewish.
15 Ninety-nine percent of them would do no harm,
16 but one percent Is enough.
17 Imagine someone who's never met a Korean
18 or a Jewish person as a coworker, as a
19 neighbor, as a friend of a friend, but he's
20 heard about Jews on social media. He's heard

21 about Asians spreading COVID. You know that
22 hate crimes against these two groups have been
23 rising rapidly. Maybe this person Isn't up to
24 date on his diversity training. Maybe his team
25 lost and he's just had a bad day. Suddenly

Diane M. Tropla, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, PL 32203
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1  But you have a chance today to do much better
2  than thoughts and prayers. You can make this
3  never happen. And I hope that you will deny
4  these applications.
5  THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, ma'am. Thanks
6  for being here.
7  MS. SANDBERG: And I have, for the

8  record —

9  THE CHAIRMAN: Ma'am, that's three
10 minutes. If you have something to submit,
11 we'll take It real quickly —
12 MS. SANDBERG: Yes.

13 THE CHAIRMAN: — but we have to move on.

14 MS. SANDBERG: (Tenders document.)
15 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, ma'am.
16 If I can speak for a minute during the
17 public hearing. I'm going to stop for a moment
18 and say that I would hate — I don't know what
19 I'll do here on this matter, but it is in no
20 way religiously charged with anything in terms
21 of — you know, I'm actually very pro-Zion and
22 pro-Semitic and all that stuff, but that has
23 nothing to do with why we're here today.
24 I just want to clear that up. And I
25 believe the Commission likely feels the exact

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, PL 32203
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1  same way, that we're not here to discuss
2  religious matters or anything of that nature,
3  but just to protect all people's rights for
4 whatever assembly they want to have.
5  So, with that, could please hear from Fern
6  Estner.

7  MR. HUXFORD: Mr. Chairman, if I may,
8 while she's coming up, we did receive several
9  emails, correspondence, and we have forwarded
10 those to the Planning Commission. I just
11 wanted to make sure that the people here know
12 that we did forward that information to the

13 Commission for their consideration before

14 today's meeting.
15 THE CHAIRMAN: Great. Thank you. Folks.
16 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma'am.
18 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Hello. My name is Fern
19 Estner. I live at 2992 Bernice Court,
20 Jacksonville, Florida 32257.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: And Ms. Tropia will swear
22 you in.
23 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
24 right hand for me, please.
25 MS. ESTNER: (Complies.)

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  It is a residential community.
2  That — there are only two main egresses
3  and — Ingress and egresses to that community
4 behind ~ behind Village Inn, and the place
5 where this restaurant/bar wants to go is right
6  in the front of the one that is leading into
7  this family-oriented residential community. It
8  is not what my kids grew up with. My kids did
9  not grow up watching sports games and drinking
10 beer. That might be fine, but I think another
11 area, another place would be better, not this
12 residential area where there are three

13 synagogues, a church, numerous children walking
14 to/from.

15 And if you put — if you — it doesn't
16 matter if — I mean, it doesn't — in reality,
17 it doesn't matter if certain criteria are met.

18 It doesn't matter if shifting the outdoor area
19 for the restaurant — it doesn't matter whether

20 there are security guards as escorts. Are you
21 going to have a security guard there 24/7 all
22 the time when people of all ages, makes, models
23 are going to and from their various activities?
24 You can't possibly do that 24/7. I would love
25 it if you could.

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
2  testimony you are about to give will be the
3  truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
4  truth?

5  MS. ESTNER: Yes, I do.
6  THE CHAIRMAN: Go ahead, please.
7  MS. ESTNER: Thank you very much for
8  allowing this hearing and allowing us to
9 express our opinions.
10 I've lived in the area for over 20 years,
11 have raised my family in the area, on Bernice
12 Court, and this is very concerning to me. This
13 is not the type of venue for this type of
14 restaurant. This is a residential area, a

15 family-friendly area. It's very hazardous with
16 the traffic that is now on San Jose Boulevard.

17 I've seen a lot of — tremendous amount of

18 growth in this area. There are people walking
19 all the time; all ages, all colors, all
20 varieties, everywhere, all the time. They're
21 doing it for sports activities, they are going
22 to school, they're do it for after-school
23 activities, they are going with families, just
24 going for a hike or a walk. They're going just
25 to look at the flora and the fauna of the area.

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  Everybody should have the feeling of
2  security in — in the area that they live, and
3  this would really — the reality Is it —
4  it would be taking away from this
5  family/residential community that I have loved
6  and lived in for so long and have come to love
7  Jacksonville as well.

8  And I think — I agree with the people
9  that have spoken against this venue in this
10 area. Again, it's — it's a — it sounds like
11 a really good idea, like people will really
12 enjoy it, but not at this particular spot.
13 It's — again, in the ingress and egress into
14 the restaurant specifically would be coming off
15 of Haley and San Jose, and that is a tragedy
16 waiting to happen. It is a hazard to anybody
17 walking there. It is an accident — many
18 accidents waiting to happen.
19 And we have already — I already hear the
20 screeching, the cars racing, and I live way
21 back. I don't live on Starshire and I hear the

22 traffic from San Jose Boulevard 24/7. It comes

23 right into my house, right into my house. And
24 it — it's not the quiet place it used to be,
25 and this will even make it be — this will —

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonvilie, FL 32203
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1  this will be a detriment to it ~ will

2  certainly be more of a detriment to the area.
3 And, again, it's a wonderful area. I love

4  living here. I love my friends and neighbors.

5  Thank you very much. I appreciate your
6  listening.

7  THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma'am. Thank you.
8 Glad you're here.

9  MS. ESTHER: Thank you.
10 THE CHAIRMAN: Could we please hear from

11 Lon Smolensky. I may have that last name
12 incorrect.

13 (Audience member approaches the podium.)

14 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Hi. Lon Smolensky, 2046
15 Starshire Cove, Jacksonville.

16 THE CHAIRMAN: Great. And Ms. Tropia will

17 swear you in.

18 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
19 right hand for me, please.

20 MR. SMOLENSKY: (Complies.)
21 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
22 testimony you are about to give will be the

23 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
24 truth?

25 MR. SMOLENSKY: Yes.

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  the area, it's — just from a safety standpoint
2 with children walking all over the place, even

3  If you have 24/7 security guards, I don't think
4  that would be enough, but certainly whatever

5  has been proposed is definitely not enough. So
6  I just wanted to add that.

7  In addition, the schools — it's many

8  schools in the area. My kids walk home.
9 They're ~ it's — there's no set specific
10 time. It's just — it's just a huge, huge
11 safety hazard, in addition to everything else
12 that's been added. The ~ the reference to the

13 pedestrian accident where the pedestrian was
14 killed several years back was due to a drunk
15 driver.

16 I don't agree with any ~ any deals that
17 have been made with the synagogues or the

18 rabbis, that's not been made for the rest of
19 us, so I don't know what that's in reference
20 to, but it's certainly not enough to protect
21 everybody.
22 Thank you.

23 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir.

24 With that, could we please hear from, once
25 again, George Mecke.

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  THE REPORTER: Thank you.

2  THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma'am, I'm -- we're

3  patient with you there. I know you're not

4  trying to be disruptive.
5  Go ahead, please, sir.
6  MR. SMOLENSKY: I'll -- I want to respect

7  some other people here too, so I'm going to be
8  brief and try not repeat. I have the same

9  concerns as those who oppose have already said.
10 I would just add a couple of things to the last
11 comment.

12 The security guards are not going to be

13 enough. Those of us that are walking in the
14 neighborhood, especially whether it's sabbath

15 or religious holidays — you have to picture a

16 scenario. We don't use our cell phones, we
17 don't use any electricity, we don't use
18 automobiles, we don't use any type of
19 technology for 25 hours every Friday evening to
20 Saturday evening, plus many other Jewish
21 holidays throughout the year. Walking is the
22 only way we get around and communicate with one

23 another, so it's a really different mind set
24 and it's a very different lifestyle to live,
25 and adding what's taiked about being added to

Diane M. Tropia, inc.. Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  AUDIENCE MEMBER: Mecke, yeah

2  (pronouncing).
3  (Audience member approaches the podium.)
4  THE CHAIRMAN: Your name and address for

5  the record, please.

6  AUDIENCE MEMBER: George Mecke, 3114
7 Cornelia Drive.

8  THE CHAIRMAN: All right. And Ms. Tropia

9 will swear you in.
10 MR, MECKE: Okay. Ditto on the —
11 THE CHAIRMAN: One second, sir.

12 Ms. Tropia is ~ she'll swear you in.
13 MR. MECKE: I'm sorry.

14 THE CHAIRMAN: You're okay.

15 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
16 right hand for me, please.
17 MR. MECKE: (Complies.)
18 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
19 testimony you are about to give will be the
20 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
21 truth?

22 MR. MECKE: It will.

23 THE REPORTER: Thank you.

24 MR. MECKE: Okay. Ditto — ditto on the
25 first speaker about the children and the

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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1  alcohol don't mix. I don't — y'all are all
2  pretty young fellows, so you probably got
3  children and all, but I — It's crazy having,
4 you know, those — like I say, two — the two
5  o'clock — I didn't know they're going to say
6  how late they're going to stay open, but I — I
7  don't — because we're just seeing kids in the
8  news getting killed, 13 years old running
9  around, but that's not the case in our
10 neighborhood.
11 Ditto on Ms. Einstein's remarks on

12 diversity. I got signatures from blacks,
13 Peruvians, Cubans, single women, young and old.
14 As far as walking in the evening,
15 unfortunately a lot of the people in the Jewish
16 community, they wear all black. We see them
17 out 10, 11 o'clock at night sometimes. And
18 you — you know. If you pass a bunch of
19 alcoholics running through the neighborhood,
20 that's going to ~ you know, they're going to
21 need to go to white uniforms instead of black,
22 if that's religiously possible.
23 Ditto on the Saturday traffic. If you ~
24 you know, if you haven't been there, come down
25 sometime after — about 12 o'clock, and you'll
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1  I — I went by this morning from 1-295 to
2 St. Augustine and San Jose. We ~ and you're
3  putting this place right in the middle of them.
4 So, I mean. If you can't find a good
5  restaurant, you — you got some weird taste.
6  As far as things to do in our
7  neighborhood, well, we've got Orange Pickers
8  [sic], we've got parks on Orange Pickers and
9 Mandarin Road. We've got the county dock with
10 a kayak launch. You've got a kayak launch on
11 St. Augustine Road, near the hospital. You've
12 got boat ramps on Goodbys Lake and two on
13 Jullngton Creek and the Jewish Community
14 Alliance. So there's — there's no lack of

15 information for — or lack of things to do for
16 families.

17 My time up?
18 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir.

19 MR. MECKE: Thank you.
20 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.
21 Could we please hear from Stefen Wynn.
22 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
23 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir. Your name and
24 address, please.
25 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Honorable Commission
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1  see all the children coming down the street.
2 We've got families in our neighborhood, 12
3  children, one — another one's got nine. And
4  so, I mean, you know, although there may be
5  a — close to a hundred Jewish families, you
6  can multiply that by three easily. And, like I
7  say, most of them are walking Saturdays, rain
8 or shine.

9  As far as the remarks about — on the —

10 on the — on the application, about — let's
11 see, where did It go? Yeah, about lacking a
12 sports bar. Well, we've got Ale House, Jumpin'
13 Jax and — and Wicked Barley, which isn't too
14 far away. We did have a sports bar on Corey
15 Road, down by the library, about three-quarters
16 of a mile as the crow flies. You could hear

17 that on Sunday afternoons, many times. I think
18 that one's closed now, but that's a — so, you
19 know, you put one down the street within, you
20 know, two-tenths of a mile from our houses or
21 even closer for a lot of these people.
22 That's — that sucks.

23 They said — the application said that,
24 you know, like, there's only three restaurants.
25 Well, I've got a list of 46 restaurants that
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1 members, my name is Stefen Wynn, resident of
2  3057 Haley Lane.
3  THE CHAIRMAN: And Ms. Tropla will swear
4 you In.
5  THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
6  right hand for me, please.
7  MR. WYNN: (Complies.)
8  THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
9  testimony you are about to give will be the
10 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
11 truth?

12 MR. WYNN: Yes.

13 THE REPORTER: Thank you.
14 MR. WYNN: For nearly the past decade I've
15 been deeply involved in community planning,
16 sustainable development, served on county and
17 local plan [sic] commissions, boards of zoning
18 appeals, redevelopment commissions, and I've
19 even been a plan administrator.
20 THE CHAIRMAN: Sir, if you'll slow down a
21 little bit. I know it's tough because there's
22 three minutes, but ~
23 MR. WYNN: I timed it.

24 I've also written a Comprehensive Plan and
25 I'm currently In the middle of a Comprehensive
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1  Plan rewrite for the community that I currently
2  serve. This is to say that I understand the
3  gravity of the decisions that you make and I
4 appreciate your service to our community.
5  I never thought I wouid be a NIMBY guy,
6  but here I am, not in my backyard.
7  Today I stand in opposition of E-21-16,
8  and WLD-21-04, its companion application,
9  because I believe that at its most basic level

10 it's contrary to the character of the existing
11 neighborhood and ultimateiy does not follow the
12 intention of the Comprehensive Plan.
13 Furthermore, the approval of this zoning
14 exception would also require approval of the
15 secondary waiver for distance requirements to
16 serve alcohol near a school or a church. In

17 this case, the distance is well under 500 feet,
18 at a distance of 110 feet, and the subject
19 property is an abutting property to the Chabad
20 Lubavitch, which is also seeking which also
21 is recommended for approval, a variance to
22 increase their school, E-21-17.
23 The staff report for E-21-16 recommends
24 approval and references two other exceptions
25 that were recently granted, E-19-37 and
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1  time that children and families will be walking
2  back from the synagogue across the street.
3  The existing location on Beach Boulevard
4  received new management in 2017 that garnered
5  that location the number one sports bar in
6  Jacksonville. That location was also awarded

7  the 904 Happy Hour's top 20 happy hours in Jax.
8 These designations have also garnered the
9  applicant's current location 42 calls for
10 service from the Jacksonville Sheriffs Office

11 and 17 to date from the JSC.

12 Whiie the staff report recommends
13 approval, I highly encourage you to deny the
14 exception because of the following reasons:
15 The proposed exception to allow for the retail
16 sales and service of alcoholic beverage —
17 beverages in conjunction with the service of
18 food with outside seating may not continue
19 urban sprawl, but the addition of outside
20 seating for a sports bar hasn't existed within
21 the immediate area and certainiy not abutting a
22 church that abuts another church.

23 Further and more importantly, the proposed
24 exception abuts a church that also has an
25 application in for a school, which recommended
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1  E-20-38. I assert that both of these

2  exceptions are essentially different from the
3  application before you this afternoon.
4  The exception for the Blue Bamboo granted
5  retail sales and service for alcohol within a

6  predominantly restaurant establishment. I'm
7  certain that the DBPR could confirm that the

8  Blue Bamboo does more volume of sales in food

9  than in alcohol.

10 The other exception was for that
11 restaurant across San Jose and wholly contained
12 within a strip mall with no driveway access
13 that spills into a residential neighborhood.
14 The application before you today has a driveway
15 that spills onto Haley Road, a neighborhood
16 access road that goes to a number of dead-end
17 or no thruway streets.
18 The proposed sports bar before you today
19 is also operated on Beach Boulevard for a few
20 years. When you walk into the building,
21 patrons are greeted by a large bar and stage in
22 the corner. The current many for the applicant
23 calls it a happy hour, Monday through Friday
24 till 7 p.m. That will most likely cause
25 patrons to leave the building about the same
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1  approval earlier this afternoon.
2  The property has an ingress/egress that
3  spills onto Haley Road at an intersection
4  touted by JTA —
5  (Discussion held off the record.)
6  MR. WYNN: I'm sorry. I'll submit this
7  into the record too for you.
8  The property also has an ingress/egress
9  that spills into Haley Road at an intersection
10 touted by JTA, the TPO and COJ for an
11 innovative way to accommodate the religious
12 needs of traveling — of residents traveling
13 safely across San Jose during the sabbath.
14 I'M skip ahead to the end.
15 Allowing for a sports bar to go into this
16 location next to a church and adjacent to a
17 residential neighborhood access will
18 undoubtedly exacerbate the already dangerous
19 intersection.

20 Based off the applicant's existing
21 operations, since that's the only basis I have
22 to gauge the impact a sports bar would have on
23 our neighborhood, it's safe to believe that the
24 number one sports bar in Jacksonville and 904
25 Happy Hour's top 20 happy hours in Jax will
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1  create an increase In traffic not only to the

2  Intersection, but also within the residential

3  neighborhood, behind the property In question.
4  Please vote to deny E-21-16 and Its
5  companion application and preserve the
6  character and charm of our neighborhood.

7  THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir.

8  Thank you for your service In Neptune
9  Beach.

10 All right. Could we please go to ~

11 Ms. Tropla, do you need a break yet or — could
12 we do one more?

13 THE REPORTER: Sure.

14 THE CHAIRMAN: Could we please hear

15 from — I believe It's Angela Thomas.

16 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
17 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Thank you,

18 commissioners.

19 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma'am. Your name and

20 address for the record, please.

21 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Angela Thomas, 970 Clay
22 Street, Fleming Island.

23 THE CHAIRMAN: And Ms. Tropla will swear

24 you In.

25 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
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1  Street. I see children walking across the

2  street. And because I'm very cognitive of It,

3  If I'm In the area on a holiday, I know to be,
4 you know, aware of the children. And I'm just
5  afraid that bar people are not going to use the

6  appropriate respect when somebody's had a few
7  too many drinks.

8  So I oppose It, and I came more because

9  I'm concerned about the community.

10 So thank you.

11 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, ma'am.
12 All right. Let's take one more before the
13 break. ZIpara Zagurl.

14 AUDIENCE MEMBER: She went to get her —

15 THE CHAIRMAN: I'll tell you what, can we

16 hear from Andrew Jaffa?

17 (Audience member approaches the podium.)
18 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir. Your name and

19 address, please, for the record.
20 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Andrew Jaffa, 2801

21 Sylvan Lane North, Jacksonville, Florida 32257.
22 THE CHAIRMAN: And Ms. Tropla will swear

23 you In.

24 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your

25 right hand for me, please.
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1  right hand for me, please.

2  MS. THOMAS: (Complies.)

3  THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
4  testimony you are about to give will be the
5  truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the

6  truth?

7  MS. THOMAS: Yes.

8  THE REPORTER: Thank you.

9  THE CHAIRMAN: Go ahead, please.

10 MS. THOMAS: Okay. Thank you,
11 commissioners. I appreciate you allowing me
12 the opportunity to speak ~ I appreciate the

13 opportunity to speak today.
14 I am not Orthodox Jewish. I'm a

15 conservative Jew. My ex-husband and I used to

16 have a kosher restaurant for many years here In
17 Jacksonville and I was born and raised here.

18 My concern with the location that was

19 formerly Village Inn — It was great when It

20 was a restaurant, but to have a bar there would

21 be a real problem because It's a highly

22 pedestrian trafficked area, as you've already
23 heard from other testimony.
24 I have friends that live within the

25 community. I see the rabbis walk across the
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1  MR. JAFFA: (Complies.)
2  THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the

3  testimony you are about to give will be the
4  truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
5  truth?

6  MR. JAFFA: I do.

7  THE REPORTER: Thank you.

8  MR. JAFFA: I just wanted to — I've been
9 a lifelong resident of Mandarin. We moved
10 there In '77, so I'm very familiar with this
11 area.

12 Just a couple of quick corrections about
13 Blue Bamboo. Blue Bamboo Is closed at 9 p.m.
14 all through the week and on Saturdays. So the
15 time Is not the same that they are proposing

16 for the sports bar. Also, Blue Bamboo Is
17 closed on Sundays. And also. It does not abut
18 a neighborhood and It Is not ~ It's not a bar,
19 per se. There's no — It's not called Blue
20 Bamboo bar. It's called ~ It's a — Blue

21 Bamboo, It's a restaurant. So there are some
22 obvious differences.

23 One thing that I wanted to talk about Is
24 sports bars In general. If you look around
25 Jacksonville at other sports bars, they always
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1  have one thing In common, except for this —
2  this proposal, and that Is they're located In
3  shopping centers. And why Is that? It's not a
4 coincidence. The reason It's done In shopping
5  centers Is because — overflow parking.
6  So this location, being a stand-alone
7  location, will not have enough parking. It's
8  not even close to what Is necessary. So, for
9  Instance, the owner Is talking about having
10 basketball events In the parking lot. Where
11 are people going to park? They're going to
12 park In the neighborhood, and that Is going to
13 be a problem.
14 So I — I think what they need — what
15 they need to look at Is, where — what Is the
16 plan when you have an event? Because a sports
17 bar Is a very event-driven type of
18 establishment; Super Bowl, college football
19 games. Where Is the overflow parking going to
20 go?
21 Wicked Barley on Baymeadows Road has this
22 problem. And Wicked Barley Is a similar size
23 restaurant, about 5,000 square feet. It Is a
24 nightmare on Baymeadows Road with people
25 playing Frogger as they're going across the
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1  constant parking Issues. You will end up
2  having to require police In the neighborhood,
3  stopping people from parking all along the
4  roads.

5  And real quick, about the security guard,
6  having a crossing officer, there's no
7 enforcement mechanism for that. As a business

8 owner, I have a hard time finding employees
9  right now. Where are they going to find
10 employees for security guards? And this Is not
11 like a hypothetical question. This Is actually
12 an Issue right now, and you see It all over the
13 news. So what's going to happen when the
14 security guard Is not there? So It's just
15 something to think about, and I — I wanted to
16 voice my opposition to this.
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir.
18 MR. JAFFA: Thank you.
19 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. With that, we
20 will take a break and reconvene at 3:10.

21 Thank you.
22 (Brief recess.)
23 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. We are back on
24 this matter, WLD-21-04 and E-21-16.
25 Could we please hear from ZIpara Zagurl?
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1  Street to get to Wicked Barley. They are going
2  to have this problem at this bar.
3  And I think as a business Issue — as a

4  fellow business owner, as an entrepreneur, I
5 will tell you that It's going to be a problem.
6 You're not going to be able to do the volume of
7  business that you expect to do because people
8 will not have places to park.
9  Wicked Barley, they're going across the
10 street and parking In the — there's kind of a
11 business center over there. This location does

12 not have the appropriate parking, like
13 Mr. Levlne was talking about, how people at
14 Blue Bamboo come and park at the Village Inn.
15 Well, what Is going to happen when you have two
16 restaurants there? Where are they going to
17 park? There Is no option.
18 The options are going to be, they're going
19 to park at Chabad, which Is next door; they're
20 going to park at the Korean church; and they're
21 going to park In the neighborhoods. There Is
22 no viable option for the parking In this area.
23 So allowing alcohol and allowing the close
24 proximity to the church — to the Korean church
25 and to the synagogue there Is going to cause
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1  AUDIENCE MEMBER: (Indicating.)
2  THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma'am.
3  (Audience member approaches the podium.)
4  THE CHAIRMAN: All right. If you would
5  spell your last name. Give us your name and
6  address for the record.

7  AUDIENCE MEMBER: ZIpara Zagurl,
8 Z-a-g-u-r-l, 2969 Mandarin Hollow Drive,
9  Jacksonville, Florida 32256.
10 THE CHAIRMAN: And Ms. Tropia will swear
11 you In.
12 THE REPORTER: If you would raise your
13 right hand for me, please.
14 MS. ZAGURI: (Compiles.)
15 THE REPORTER: Do you affirm that the
16 testimony you are about to give will be the
17 truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the
18 truth?

19 MS. ZAGURI: I do.

20 THE REPORTER: Thank you.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: Go ahead, please.
22 MS. ZAGURI: So, first of all, thank you
23 for the opportunity to let us come and speak
24 for ourself.

25 I have five kids, all of them young kids,
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